
PUBLIC NOTICE 
SOUTHEND-ON-SEA CITY COUNCIL 

(PROHIBITION OF VEHICLES, PARKING , WAITING, LOADING & UNLOADING) 
(HAMLET COURT ROAD) 

SECTION 14(2)(a) Notice TTN2256 

1. Southend-on-Sea City Council hereby gives notice that to facilitate essential carriageway works
they have imposed a temporary prohibition of vehicles, parking, waiting, loading & unloading, on 
Hamlet Court Road.  

2. Whilst this Notice is in operation, all vehicles will be prohibited from:
a) Traffic, parking, waiting, loading or unloading on Hamlet Court Road, from its junction

with London Road (A13) to outside No.201 Hamlet Court Road. 

3. Nothing in the Notice will apply to:

• any vehicle being used in connection with the execution of the said works or any public
utility vehicle; 

• anything done with the permission or at the direction of a Police Constable in uniform or a
Civil Enforcement Officer; 

• any vehicle on an occasion when it is being used for fire brigade, ambulance or police and
Coastguard/RNLI purposes. 

4. These prohibitions or restrictions will come into effect on 3rd June 2024, and is expected to be
complete on 7th June 2024. Work will only be carried out Monday - Friday 08:00 and 17:00. This 
notice will remain in force for 5 days to allow for unexpected events/delays and possible 
remedial works. 

5. The prohibitions or restrictions will apply only during such time and to such extent as indicated
by traffic signs. 

6. Any vehicle waiting in contravention of any restriction/prohibition imposed by this Notice may be
issued with a Penalty Charge Notice and removed under the provisions of the Traffic 
Management Act 2004. 

Dated: 30th May 2024 

R. Lumley
Director of Infrastructure & Environment 

Civic Centre, Victoria Avenue, 
Southend-on-Sea, Essex 
SS2 6ER 




